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LOVELACE, James

From: LOVELACE, James

Sent: Monday, July 13, 2015 8:08 PM

To: 'Anthony.Asongwed@fcc.gov'; Paul Blais

Cc: rob.swanson@airbus.com; WHITE, Guy

Subject: KA312 Application for Special Temporary Authority for Testing of SBY20 - Submission of 

Corrected Narrative

Attachments: IS903 STA Corrected Narrative & Technical Data.pdf

Misters Asongwed and Blais, 

 

Please find attached a Corrected Narrative for the pending KA312 STA Application.  I am submitting the attached 

Narrative to correct the confusion I caused by referring in the original Narrative to the Frequency Coordination and 

Interference Analysis Report submitted with the Application as having been prepared for SBY 20.  As explained in my 

telephone call with you earlier today, SBY 20 is the designation used internally by Airbus DS Satcom Government, Inc. for 

the antenna which is identified in the FCC KA312 authorization for this antenna as Southbury 11M. 

 

As further explained in the Corrected Narrative, the antenna which I referred to as SBY 20 in the original Narrative is 

identified in the “Antenna Facilities” section of the KA312 license as Southbury 11M.  The Frequency Coordination and 

Interference Analysis Report for Southbury 11M was originally submitted to the Commission in 2002 with a KA312 

Modification Application (SES-MOD-20020919-01620) to add ALSAT authorization for Southbury 11M.  Southbury 11M is 

sited nearby SBY 20 on the grounds of the Southbury teleport and the power and other specifications that were used 

for the Southbury 11M frequency coordination are comparable to that to be used for the SBY 20 testing.   

 

It is respectfully requested that the original Narrative that was submitted with the STA Application be replaced with the 

Corrected Narrative and that the Southbury 11M coordination report which was attached to the STA application be 

accepted to satisfy the coordination requirements for purposes of the SBY 20 testing STA.  

 

As agreed in our telephone call I am adding this email and the Corrected Narrative to the IBFS file for the STA Application 

via the Pleadings and Comments IBFS vehicle. 

 

My apologies for the confusion.  I hope that this sufficiently clarifies things.  Please call me if anything more is needed. 

 

Best regards, 

Jim Lovelace   

 

 
James G. Lovelace 
Consultant 
Airbus DS Satcom Government, Inc. 
2550 Wasser Terrance, Suite 6000 
Herndon, Virginia 20171 
Telephone: +1 703 466 5945 
James.Lovelace@astrium.eads-na.com 

www.govsatcom-airbusds.com 

 

As of September 15, 2014 Astrium Services Government, Inc. has changed its name to Airbus DS SatCom Government, 

Inc.  Please be sure to note my new contact information.  

 


